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The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan




August 28, 2003

Chair, King County Council 

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

This letter transmits to the Council ordinances related to the Dupuis v King County class action lawsuit that alleged that they were not paid timely and that wages were withheld in violation of state law. The heart of plaintiffs’ complaint alleges that hourly employees on the MSA payroll system were not appropriately paid for 2088 hours of scheduled work in a calendar year for selected years but were instead paid 2080 hours.   The first ordinance approves the settlement agreement and the fee settlement agreement negotiated between King County and the Plaintiffs and directs the Executive to implement the terms of the agreements.  The settlement agreement completely resolves all claims of the class members regarding delayed payments.  The second ordinance appropriates $1.67 million to the Risk Abatement Fund for attorney’s fees, for cash awards in lieu of vacation credits and other related costs as stipulated by the Dupuis settlement.     

The settlement agreement addresses the claim for payment of 2088 hours of work for periods of time prior to 2004.  In 2003 the standard hours paid to hourly employees was increased from 86.66 hours per semimonthly pay period to 87.00 hours to address this issue.  This prospectively resolves this issue in the future. 

The agreement provides attorney’s fees, vacation credits for existing eligible county employees and cash awards in lieu of vacation credits for eligible former county employees. The 2003 expenditures for attorney’s fees and cash awards are estimated at $1.67 million.  The future liability for the vacation credits for current employees is estimated at $3.5 million.  It is presumed that departments will be able to absorb the additional vacation credits through normal scheduling. 

The $1.67 million appropriation request provides for $ 375,000 in attorney’s fees and costs, an estimated $651,000 in cash awards in lieu of vacation credits and $642,000 in settlement administration costs.   Should departments not be able to absorb all backfilling costs that arise from the vacation credits, departmental staff will track actual costs incurred and may request additional appropriation through the regular supplemental process.   

As shown in the table below, 41% of the Settlement expenditures are allocated to the Current Expense Fund, 22% to the Public Health Fund and 11% to the Road Fund.  All the remaining funds are allocated 5% or less.  

	Fund allocation
	 
	 

	   Current Expense Fund/0010
	 $    688,000 
	41%

	   Roads Fund/1030
	 $    180,000 
	11%

	   Emergency Medical Services/1190
	 $      30,000 
	2%

	   Water and Land Resources/1210
	 $      40,000 
	2%

	   DDES Fund/1340
	 $      70,000 
	4%

	   Public Health/1800 
	 $    370,000 
	22%

	   Solid Waste/4040
	 $      90,000 
	5%

	   Facilities Management/5511
	 $      60,000 
	4%

	Criminal Justice Fund/1020; 

Mental Health/1120; 

Alcohol and Substance Abuse;

Youth Employment/2240; 

Dislocated Worked/2241; 

Federal Housing & Com Dev/2260; 

Airport Construction Transfer/4290; 

Safety and Claims Management/5420;

Finance/5450; 

Equipment Repair/Replacement/5570
	Each at $10,000
	Each at 1% 

	Fund Allocation
	 $ 1,668,000 
	 


Two funds need additional appropriation to address the Settlement expenditures. The remaining funds will absorb the additional costs and transfer their allocation to the Risk Abatement Fund.  The proposed 2003 appropriation ordinance appropriates $688,000 from the Current Expense Fund to be transferred to the Risk Abatement Fund.  It also appropriates $370,000 from the Public Health Fund to be transferred to the Risk Abatement Fund.  Finally, the appropriation request appropriates $1,668,000 in the Risk Abatement Fund for OMB/Dupuis Lawsuit Admin.

I certify that funds needed for 2003 are available.  If you need additional information, please call Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive 

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff 




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee 




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 

Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Dave Lawson, Internal Audit Manager, OMB

Terri Flaherty, Senior Policy Analyst, OMB

